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                                  JOHN H. ALLEN 
               Vice President, Finance and Chief Financial Officer 
                                   Cohu, Inc. 
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                         CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE 
 
 
 
 
                                          Proposed maximum   Proposed maximum 
  Title of securities     Amount to be     offering price        aggregate           Amount of 
   to be registered       registered(1)      per share(2)     offering price(2)  registration fee(3) 
   ----------------       -----------        ----------       ---------------    ----------------- 
                                                                      
  Common Stock,             950,000            $28.69           $27,255,500          $7,195.45 
  par value $1.00 
 
 
 
- -------- 
 
(1) Pursuant to Rule 416(a), also covers additional securities that may be 
    offered as a result of stock splits, stock dividends or similar 
    transactions. 
 
(2) Estimated solely for the purpose of determining the registration fee. 
 
 
(3) Calculated pursuant to Rule 457(h). The maximum offering price per share is 
    based on the average of the high and low selling prices per share of Cohu, 
    Inc. Common Stock on June 29, 2000, as reported on the Nasdaq Stock Market. 
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                                     PART II 
 
               INFORMATION REQUIRED IN THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT 
 
 
Item 3. Incorporation of Documents by Reference 
 
        Cohu, Inc. (the "Company") hereby incorporates by reference in this 
registration statement the following documents: 
 
        (a) The Company's latest annual report on Form 10-K filed pursuant to 
Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the 
"Exchange Act"), containing audited financial statements for the Company's 
fiscal year ended December 31, 1999. 
 
        (b) All other reports filed pursuant to Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the 
Exchange Act since the end of the fiscal year covered by the document referred 
to in (a) above. 
 
        (c) The description of the Company's Common Stock contained in the 
Company's Registration Statement on Form 8-A filed under the Exchange Act, 
including any amendment or report filed for the purpose of updating such 
description. 
 
        All documents subsequently filed by the Company pursuant to Sections 
13(a), 13(c), 14 and 15(d) of the Exchange Act, prior to the filing of a 
post-effective amendment to this registration statement which indicates that all 
securities offered hereby have been sold or which deregisters all securities 
remaining unsold, shall be deemed to be incorporated by reference in this 
registration statement and to be a part hereof from the date of filing of such 
documents. 
 
Item 4. Description of Securities 
 
        Inapplicable 
 
Item 5. Interests of Named Experts and Counsel 
 
        Inapplicable. 
 
Item 6. Indemnification of Directors and Officers 
 
        Delaware law authorizes corporations to eliminate the personal liability 
of directors to corporations and their stockholders for monetary damages for 
breach or alleged breach of the directors' "duty of care." While the relevant 
statute does not change directors' duty of care, it enables corporations to 
limit available relief to equitable remedies such as injunction or rescission. 
The statute has no effect on directors' duty of loyalty, acts or omissions not 
in good faith or involving intentional misconduct or knowing violations of law, 
illegal payment of dividends and approval of any transaction from which a 
director derives an improper personal benefit. 
 
        The Company has adopted provisions in its Certificate of Incorporation 
which eliminate the personal liability of its directors to the Company and its 
stockholders for monetary damages for breach or alleged breach of their duty of 
care. The bylaws of the Company provide for indemnification of its directors, 
officers, employees and agents to the fullest extent permitted by the General 
Corporation Law of the State of Delaware, the Company's state of incorporation, 
including those circumstances in which indemnification would otherwise be 
discretionary under Delaware Law. Section 145 of the General 
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Corporation Law of the State of Delaware provides for indemnification in terms 
sufficiently broad to indemnify such individuals, under certain circumstances, 
for liabilities (including reimbursement of expenses incurred) arising under the 
Securities Act of 1933. 
 
Item 7. Exemption From Registration Claimed 
 
        Inapplicable. 
 
Item 8. Exhibits 
 
        See Exhibit Index. 
 
Item 9. Undertakings 
 
        (a)     Rule 415 Offering 
 
                The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes: 
 
                (1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are 
being made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement: 
 
                      (i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) 
of the Securities Act of 1933; 
 
                      (ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events 
arising after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most 
recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the 
aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth in the 
registration statement; 
 
                      (iii) To include any material information with respect to 
the plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement 
or any material change to such information in the registration statement; 
 
Provided, however, that paragraphs (a)(1)(i) and (a)(l)(ii) do not apply if the 
registration statement is on Form S-3 or Form S-8, and the information required 
to be included in a post-effective amendment by those paragraphs is contained in 
periodic reports filed by the registrant pursuant to section 13 or section 15(d) 
of the Exchange Act that are incorporated by reference in the registration 
statement. 
 
                (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the 
Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be 
a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the 
offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona 
fide offering thereof. 
 
                (3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective 
amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the 
termination of the offering. 
 
        (b)     Filing incorporating subsequent Exchange Act documents by 
                reference 
 
                The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes that, for purposes 
of determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of 
the registrant's annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the 
Exchange Act (and, where applicable, each filing of an employee benefit plan's 
annual report pursuant to Section 15(d) of the Exchange Act) that is 
incorporated by 
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reference in the registration statement shall be deemed to be a new registration 
statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the offering of such 
securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering 
thereof. 
 
        (h)     Request for acceleration of effective date or filing of 
                registration statement on Form S-8 
 
                Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the 
Securities Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling 
persons of the registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, 
the registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and 
Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed 
in the Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for 
indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the 
registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling 
person of the registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or 
proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in 
connection with the securities being registered, the registrant will, unless in 
the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, 
submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such 
indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Act and will 
be governed by the final adjudication of such issue. 
 
 
                                   SIGNATURES 
 
        Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933 , as amended, 
the registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets 
all of the requirements for filing on Form S-8 and has duly caused this 
registration statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto 
duly authorized, in the City of San Diego, State of California, on June 29, 
2000. 
 
                                            COHU, INC. 
 
 
 
                                            By:  /s/ Charles A. Schwan 
                                               --------------------------------- 
                                               Charles A. Schwan 
                                               Chairman of the Board and 
                                               Chief Executive Officer 
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                                POWER OF ATTORNEY 
 
        The officers and directors of Cohu, Inc. whose signatures appear below, 
hereby constitute and appoint Charles A. Schwan and John H. Allen, and each of 
them, their true and lawful attorneys and agents, with full power of 
substitution, each with power to act alone, to sign and execute on behalf of the 
undersigned any amendment or amendments to this registration statement on Form 
S-8, and each of the undersigned does hereby ratify and confirm all that each of 
said attorney and agent, or their, her or his substitutes, shall do or cause to 
be done by virtue hereof. 
 
        Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this 
registration statement has been signed by the following persons in the 
capacities indicated on June 29, 2000. 
 
 
 
 
SIGNATURE                                                          TITLE 
- ---------                                                          ----- 
                                             
/s/ Charles A. Schwan                          Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer 
- ------------------------                       (Principal Executive Officer) 
Charles A. Schwan 
 
 
/s/ James A. Donahue                           President, Chief Operating Officer and 
- ------------------------                       Director 
James A. Donahue 
 
 
/s/ John H. Allen                              Vice President, Finance and Chief Financial Officer 
- ------------------------                       (Principal Financial and Accounting Officer) 
John H. Allen 
 
 
 
- ------------------------                       Director 
James W. Barnes 
 
 
/s/ Harry L. Casari                            Director 
- ------------------------ 
Harry L. Casari 
 
 
 
- ------------------------                       Director 
Frank W. Davis 
 
 
/s/ Harold Harrigian                           Director 
- ------------------------ 
Harold Harrigian 
 
 
/s/ Gene E. Leary                              Director 
- ------------------------ 
Gene E. Leary 
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                                  EXHIBIT INDEX 
 
 
 
              
        4.1     Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Cohu, Inc. 
                incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3.1(a) to the Cohu, Inc. 
                Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended June 30, 1999. 
 
        4.1(a)  Certificate of Amendment of Amended and Restated Certificate of 
                Incorporation of Cohu, Inc. 
 
        4.2     Amended and Restated Bylaws of Cohu, Inc. incorporated by 
                reference to Exhibit 3.2 to the Company's Report on Form 8-K 
                filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on December 
                12, 1996. 
 
        4.3     Rights Agreement dated November 15, 1996, between Cohu, Inc. and 
                Chase Mellon Shareholder Services, L.L.C., incorporated by 
                reference to Exhibit 4.1 to the Cohu, Inc. Report on Form 8-K 
                filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on December 
                12, 1996. 
 
        4.4     Cohu, Inc. 1998 Stock Option Plan (as amended) 
 
        5       Opinion re legality 
 
        23.1    Consent of Counsel (included in Exhibit 5) 
 
        23.2    Consent of Ernst & Young LLP 
 
        24      Power of Attorney (included in signature pages to this 
                registration statement) 
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                                                                  EXHIBIT 4.1(a) 
 
 
                            CERTIFICATE OF AMENDMENT 
                                       OF 
               AMENDED AND RESTATED CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION 
 
 
          We, the undersigned, CHARLES A. SCHWAN, the Chairman & CEO, and JOHN 
H. ALLEN, the Secretary, of COHU, INC., a corporation of the State of Delaware 
(hereinafter called the "Corporation"), do hereby certify as follows: 
 
 
          FIRST:  That at a meeting of the Board of Directors of the 
Corporation, duly held and convened, a resolution was duly adopted setting forth 
a proposed amendment of the Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation of 
the Corporation, declaring said amendment to be advisable and calling a meeting 
of the stockholders of the Corporation for consideration thereof.  The 
resolution setting forth the proposed amendment is as follows: 
 
          RESOLVED, that the Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation 
          of the Corporation be amended by changing the first paragraph of 
          Article Fourth so that, as amended, said paragraph shall be and read 
          as follows: 
 
          "FOURTH:  The total number of shares of all classes of stock which the 
          Corporation shall have authority to issue is 61,000,000 of which 
          1,000,000 shares shall constitute Preferred Stock having a par value 
          of $1.00 per share and 60,000,000 shares shall constitute Common Stock 
          having a par value of $1.00 per share." 
 
          SECOND:  That thereafter, pursuant to resolution of its Board of 
Directors, a special meeting of the stockholders of the Corporation was duly 
called and held, upon notice in accordance with Section 222 of the General 
Corporation law of the State of Delaware, at which meeting the necessary number 
of shares as required by statute were voted in favor of the amendment. 
 
          THIRD:  That said amendment was duly adopted in accordance with the 
provisions of Section 242 of the General Corporation Law of the State of 
Delaware. 
 
          IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Corporation has caused this certificate to be 
signed by Charles A. Schwan, its Chairman & CEO and John H. Allen, its 
Secretary, this 16th day of May, 2000. 
 
 
By:  /s/ Charles A. Schwan 
     ---------------------- 
     Chairman & CEO 
 
 
ATTEST:  /s/ John H. Allen 
         ------------------ 
         Secretary 
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                                                                     EXHIBIT 4.4 
 
                                   COHU, INC. 
                             1998 STOCK OPTION PLAN 
                                  (as amended) 
 
        The Cohu, Inc. 1998 Stock Option Plan, is hereby adopted for the benefit 
of officers, directors, service providers and key employees of Cohu, Inc., a 
Delaware corporation and its parent or subsidiaries, if any. 
 
1. Purpose. The purpose of the Plan is to advance the growth and prosperity of 
the Corporation and its stockholders by providing to officers, directors, 
service providers and key employees of the Corporation an incentive to serve the 
Corporation. By encouraging and enabling such persons to become owners of 
capital stock of the Corporation, the Corporation seeks to attract and retain 
persons of training, experience and ability and to furnish additional incentives 
to those persons upon whose judgment, initiative and efforts the successful 
conduct of the Corporation's business depends. It is the intention of the 
Corporation that this objective will be accomplished through the granting of 
incentive stock options and nonqualified stock options to certain officers, 
directors, service providers and key employees of the Corporation. 
 
2. Definitions. As used herein, the following terms shall have the corresponding 
meanings. 
 
        2.1. "Committee" shall mean the Cohu, Inc. Compensation Committee, 
appointed by the Board of Directors of the Corporation. If no such Committee is 
appointed, the entire Board of Directors of the Corporation shall be deemed to 
constitute the Committee. The Board of Directors of the Corporation may also 
appoint an Employee Option Committee, consisting of one or more directors, which 
is authorized to grant options to employees (other than executive officers of 
the Corporation) subject to such limitations as may be established by the Board 
of Directors from time to time. If an Employee Option Committee is established, 
references to the term "Committee" shall also include the Employee Option 
Committee, as the case may be. 
 
        2.2. "Corporation" shall mean Cohu, Inc. and any successor corporation 
thereto and/or its parent or subsidiaries, if any, as the context requires. The 
terms "parent" and "subsidiary" shall mean any existing or future corporation 
which would be a parent or subsidiary corporation of the Corporation, as those 
terms are defined in Section 424 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as 
amended, and the Treasury Regulations promulgated thereunder (the "Code"). 
 
        2.3. "Date of Grant" shall mean the date of grant of a Stock Option 
granted hereunder as set forth in the Stock Option Agreement. In the event of a 
grant conditioned, among other things, upon stockholder ratification of this 
Plan, the date of such conditional grant shall be the Date of Grant for purposes 
of this Plan. 
 
        2.4. "Employee" shall mean any common-law employee of the Corporation. 
The determination of whether or not a person is an Employee of the Corporation 
with respect to the grant or exercise of an Incentive Stock Option shall be made 
in accordance with the rule of Income Tax Regulation Section 1.421-7(h) (or 
successor regulation). 
 
        2.5. "Fair Market Value" shall mean, with respect to the exercise of an 
option under the Plan, (a) if the Common Stock is listed on a national 
securities exchange or the NASDAQ National Market System, the closing price of 
the Common Stock for the business day 
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immediately preceding the day for which the determination is being made, or (b) 
if the Common Stock is not then listed on an exchange, the average of the 
closing bid and asked prices per share for the Common Stock in the 
over-the-counter market as quoted on NASDAQ for the business day immediately 
preceding the day for which the determination is being made, or (c) if the 
Common Stock is not then listed on any exchange or quoted on NASDAQ, an amount 
determined in good faith by the Board of Directors to be the fair market value 
of the Common Stock, after consideration of all relevant factors. 
 
        2.6. "Holder" shall mean any person entitled to exercise a Stock Option 
pursuant to the terms of the Plan. 
 
        2.7. "Incentive Stock Option" shall mean a Stock Option which is 
intended to qualify for tax treatment as an incentive stock option under Section 
422 of the Code. An Incentive Stock Option may only be granted to an Employee. 
 
        2.8. "Nonqualified Stock Option" shall mean a Stock Option which is not 
intended to qualify for tax treatment as an Incentive Stock Option under Section 
422 of the Code. 
 
        2.9. "Plan" shall mean the Cohu, Inc. 1998 Stock Option Plan, as herein 
adopted and as may be amended from time to time. 
 
        2.10. "Purchase Price" shall mean the price paid for Shares upon the 
exercise of a Stock Option granted hereunder. 
 
        2.11. "Shares" shall mean those shares of Common Stock of the 
Corporation which are available for issuance pursuant to the terms of the Plan. 
 
        2.12. "Stock Option" shall mean a stock option giving a Holder the right 
to purchase Shares. A Stock Option may be an Incentive Stock Option or a 
Nonqualified Stock Option. 
 
3. Term. All Stock Options shall be granted, if at all, within ten (10) years 
from the earlier of the date the Plan is adopted by the Board of Directors of 
the Corporation and the date the Plan is duly approved by the stockholders of 
the Corporation. 
 
4. Eligibility. Stock Options may be granted only to employees (including 
officers and directors who are also employees) of the Corporation or its parent 
or subsidiaries or to individuals who are rendering services as directors, 
consultants, advisors, or other independent contractors to the Corporation or 
its parent or subsidiaries. For purposes of the foregoing sentence, "employees" 
shall include prospective employees to whom Stock Options are granted in 
connection with written offers of employment with the Corporation or its parent 
or subsidiaries and "consultants" or "advisors" shall include prospective 
consultants or advisors to whom Stock Options are granted in connection with 
written consulting or advising offers with the Corporation or its parent or 
subsidiaries. The Committee shall, in the Committee's sole discretion, determine 
which persons shall be granted Stock Options. An individual who is rendering 
services as a director (and who is not an employee), consultant, advisor, or 
other independent contractor or who is a prospective employee, consultant or 
advisor shall be eligible to be granted only a Nonqualified Stock Option. A 
Holder may, if otherwise eligible, be granted 
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more than one Stock Option. In no event may a Stock Option be granted to an 
individual where such grant, together with all other Stock Options granted 
during that calendar year, would entitle the holder of the Stock Option to 
purchase more than 200,000 Shares. 
 
5. Shares of Stock Subject to the Plan. Subject to the adjustments set forth in 
the Plan, the Shares which may be issued pursuant to the Plan shall not exceed 
in the aggregate 1,850,000 shares of the Corporation's Common Stock, $1.00 par 
value. Such Shares shall be authorized and unissued shares. Any Shares subject 
to a Stock Option granted under this Plan which for any reason expires or is 
terminated unexercised and/or Shares subject to repurchase which are repurchased 
by the Corporation shall again be subject to and be available for issuance 
pursuant to the terms of this Plan. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any such 
shares shall be made subject to a new Stock Option only if the grant of such new 
Stock Option and the issuance of such shares pursuant to such new Stock Option 
would not cause the Plan or any Stock Option granted under the Plan to 
contravene Rule 16b-3, as promulgated under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, 
as amended (the "Exchange Act") and as amended from time to time or any 
successor rule or regulation ("Rule 16b-3"). 
 
6. Administration of the Plan. Within the limitations described herein, the 
Committee shall administer the Plan, select the officers, directors, service 
providers and Employees of the Corporation to whom Stock Options shall be 
granted, determine the number of Shares to be subject to each grant, determine 
the method of payment upon exercise of each Stock Option, determine all other 
terms of Stock Options granted hereunder and interpret, construe and implement 
the provisions of the Plan. By the adoption of this Plan, the Board of Directors 
of the Corporation is delegating to the Committee plenary authority to 
administer the Plan. All questions of interpretation of the Plan or any Stock 
Option granted under the Plan shall be determined by the Committee, and such 
decisions shall be binding upon all persons having an interest in the Plan 
and/or any Stock Option. 
 
        With respect to the participation of eligible participants who are 
subject to Section 16(b) of the Exchange Act, the Plan shall be administered in 
compliance with the requirements of Rule 16b-3. In the case of officers or other 
Employees or persons who are not directors of the Corporation, grants may be 
approved by the Committee or by a majority of the members of the Board of 
Directors. Notwithstanding the above, the Committee, in its sole discretion, may 
delegate its powers hereunder to grant Stock Options to persons who are not 
subject to Section 16(b) of the Exchange Act, to certain officers of the 
Corporation. Any such delegation shall be in writing and shall clearly describe 
any limitations to which such delegation of authority is subject. 
 
        In the event the Corporation is a "publicly held corporation" as defined 
in paragraph (2) of section 162(m) of the Code, as amended by the Revenue 
Reconciliation Act of 1993 (P.L. 103-66), and the regulations promulgated 
thereunder ("Section 162(m)"), the Corporation shall establish a committee of 
outside directors meeting the requirements of Section 162(m) to approve the 
grant of Stock Options which might reasonably be anticipated to result in the 
payment of employee remuneration that would otherwise exceed the limit on 
employee remuneration deductible for income tax purposes pursuant to Section 
162(m). 
 
7. Indemnification. In addition to such other rights of indemnification as they 
may have as directors or as members of the Committee, members of the Board of 
Directors of the Corporation, members of the Committee and any officers to whom 
authority to act for the 
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Committee is delegated shall be indemnified by the Corporation against all 
reasonable expenses, including attorneys' fees, actually and necessarily 
incurred in connection with the defense of any action, suit or proceeding, or in 
connection with any appeal therein, to which they or any of them may be a party 
by reason of any action taken or failure to act under or in connection with the 
Plan, or any right granted thereunder, and against all amounts paid by them in 
settlement thereof (provided such settlement is approved by independent legal 
counsel selected by the Corporation) or paid by them in satisfaction of a 
judgment in any such action, suit or proceeding, except in relation to matters 
as to which it shall be adjudged in such action, suit or proceeding that such 
person is liable for gross negligence or misconduct in duties; provided, 
however, that within sixty (60) days after the institution of such action, suit 
or proceeding, such person shall offer to the Corporation, in writing, the 
opportunity at its own expense to handle and defend the same. 
 
8. Stock Options. The granting of a Stock Option shall be evidenced by a stock 
option agreement ("Stock Option Agreement"), in such form and not inconsistent 
with this Plan, as the Committee shall approve from time to time. The Committee 
shall determine for each Stock Option (which need not be identical), the 
exercise price of the Stock Option, the timing and terms of exercisability and 
vesting of the Stock Option, the time of expiration of the Stock Option, the 
effect of the Holder's termination of employment or service, whether the Stock 
Option is to be treated as an Incentive Stock Option or as a Nonqualified Stock 
Option, the method for satisfaction of any tax withholding obligation arising in 
connection with the Stock Option, including by the withholding or delivery of 
shares of Common Stock, and all other terms and conditions of the Stock Option 
not inconsistent with the Plan. Each Stock Option Agreement shall contain in 
substance the following terms and conditions: 
 
        8.1. Price. The Stock Option Agreement shall specify the Purchase Price 
per Share. The Purchase Price per Share deliverable upon the exercise of an 
Incentive Stock Option shall not be less than the Fair Market Value of a Share 
on the Date of Grant of the Incentive Stock Option. In the case of a grant of an 
Incentive Stock Option to an Employee who, at the time the Incentive Stock 
Option is granted, owns stock possessing more than ten percent (10%) of the 
total combined voting power of all classes of stock of the Corporation, or of 
any parent or subsidiary corporation, the Purchase Price per Share deliverable 
upon the exercise of the Incentive Stock Option shall not be less than one 
hundred ten percent (110%) of the Fair Market Value of such Share on the Date of 
Grant of the Incentive Stock Option. Notwithstanding the foregoing, an Incentive 
Stock Option may be granted with a Purchase Price lower than the minimum price 
set forth above if such Stock Option is granted pursuant to an assumption or 
substitution for another Stock Option in a manner qualifying with the provisions 
of Section 424(a) of the Code. The Purchase Price per Share deliverable upon 
exercise of a Nonqualified Stock Option shall be not less than the Fair Market 
Value of a Share on the Date of Grant of the Nonqualified Stock Option except 
that the purchase price for no more than 5% of the shares under the plan can be 
determined by the Committee in its sole discretion. 
 
        8.2. Number of Shares. The Stock Option Agreement shall specify the 
number of Shares subject to the Stock Option. 
 
        8.3. Exercisability of Stock Options. A Stock Option may be exercisable, 
in part or in full, at any time and from time to time during an exercise period, 
and subject to such 
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performance criteria, conditions and restrictions as determined by the Committee 
on a case-by-case basis for each Stock Option, and as set forth in the Stock 
Option Agreement; provided, however, that a Stock Option granted to a 
prospective employee, prospective consultant or prospective advisor shall not be 
exercisable prior to the date on which the person commences employment or 
service. In no event shall the exercise period of any Incentive Stock Option 
granted hereunder exceed ten (10) years from the Date of Grant of such Option; 
provided, however, that in the case of a grant of an Incentive Stock Option to 
an Employee, who, at the time the Incentive Stock Option is granted, owns stock 
possessing more than ten percent (10%) of the total combined voting stock of the 
Corporation or of any parent or subsidiary corporation, such Incentive Stock 
Option shall not be exercisable after the expiration of five (5) years from its 
Date of Grant. 
 
        In the event that the aggregate Fair Market Value (determined as of the 
Date of Grant) of stock with respect to which Incentive Stock Options are 
exercisable for the first time by an Employee during any calendar year (under 
all stock option plans of the Corporation and its parent or subsidiary 
corporations) exceeds $100,000, the excess shall be treated as a Nonqualified 
Stock Option. This paragraph shall be applied by taking Incentive Stock Options 
into account in the order in which they were granted. 
 
        8.4. Payment of Purchase Price. 
 
                (a) Forms of Payment Authorized. Payment of the Purchase Price 
for the number of Shares being purchased pursuant to any Stock Option shall be 
made (1) in cash, by check, or cash equivalent, (2) by tender to the Corporation 
of shares of the Corporation's Common Stock owned by the Holder having a value, 
as determined by the Committee (but without regard to any restrictions on 
transferability applicable to such stock by reason of federal or state 
securities laws or agreements with an underwriter for the Corporation), not less 
than the option price, (3) if specifically permitted by the Committee and set 
forth in the Holder's Stock Option Agreement, by the Holder's recourse 
promissory note, (4) by the assignment of the proceeds of a sale of some or all 
of the shares being acquired upon the exercise of a Stock Option or the proceeds 
of a loan with respect to the shares acquired upon the exercise of a Stock 
Option (including, without limitation, through an exercise complying with the 
provisions of Regulation T as promulgated from time to time by the Board of 
Governors of the Federal Reserve System), or (5) by any combination thereof. The 
Committee may at any time or from time to time, grant Stock Options which do not 
permit all of the foregoing forms of consideration to be used in payment of the 
option price and/or which otherwise restrict one (1) or more forms of 
consideration. 
 
               (b) Tender of Corporation Stock. Notwithstanding the foregoing, a 
Stock Option may not be exercised by tender to the Corporation of shares of the 
Corporation's Common Stock to the extent such tender of stock would constitute a 
violation of the provisions of any law, regulation and/or agreement restricting 
the redemption of the Corporation's stock or result in the recognition of 
compensation expense to the Corporation under generally accepted accounting 
principles. Unless otherwise provided by the Committee, a Stock Option may not 
be exercised by tender to the Corporation of shares of the Corporation's Common 
Stock unless such 
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shares of the Corporation's common stock either have been owned by the Holder 
for more than six (6) months or were not acquired, directly or indirectly, from 
the Corporation. 
 
               (c) Promissory Notes. No promissory note shall be permitted if an 
exercise using a promissory note would be a violation of any law. Any permitted 
promissory note shall be due and payable not more than five (5) years after the 
Stock Option is exercised, and interest shall be payable at least annually and 
be at least equal to the minimum interest rate necessary to avoid imputed 
interest pursuant to all applicable sections of the Code. The Committee shall 
have the authority to permit or require the Holder to secure any promissory note 
used to exercise a Stock Option with the Shares acquired on exercise of the 
Stock Option and/or with other collateral acceptable to the Corporation. Unless 
otherwise provided by the Committee, in the event the Corporation at any time 
becomes subject to the regulations promulgated by the Board of Governors of the 
Federal Reserve System or any other governmental entity affecting the extension 
of credit in connection with the Corporation's securities, any promissory note 
shall comply with such applicable regulations, and the Holder shall pay the 
unpaid principal and accrued interest, if any, to the extent necessary to comply 
with such applicable regulations. 
 
               (d) Assignment of Proceeds of Sale. The Corporation reserves, at 
any and all times, the right, in the Corporation's sole and absolute discretion, 
to establish, decline to approve and/or terminate any program and/or procedures 
for the exercise of Stock Options by means of an assignment of the proceeds of a 
sale of some or all of the Shares to be acquired upon such exercise, or the 
assignment of the proceeds of a loan with respect to the Shares to be acquired 
upon such exercise. 
 
9. Recapitalization. Appropriate adjustments shall be made in the number and 
class of Shares subject to the Plan, to the annual limit on Stock Options that 
may be granted to any individual, and to any outstanding Stock Options and in 
the Purchase Price per Share of any outstanding Stock Options in the event of a 
stock dividend, stock split, reverse stock split, combination, reclassification, 
or like change in the capital structure of the Corporation. 
 
10. Reorganization. A "Reorganization" shall be deemed to have occurred in the 
event any of the following occurs with respect to the Corporation: (a) the 
direct or indirect sale or exchange by the stockholders of the Corporation of 
all or substantially all of the stock of the Corporation where the stockholders 
of the Corporation before such sale or exchange do not retain, directly or 
indirectly, at least a majority of the beneficial interest in the voting stock 
of the Corporation after such sale or exchange; (b) a merger or consolidation in 
which the Corporation is not the surviving corporation; (c) a merger or 
consolidation in which the Corporation is the surviving corporation where the 
stockholders of the Corporation before such merger or consolidation do not 
retain, directly or indirectly, at least a majority of the beneficial interest 
in the voting stock of the Corporation after such merger or consolidation; (d) 
the sale, exchange, or transfer of all or substantially all of the assets of the 
Corporation (other than a sale, exchange, or transfer to one (1) or more 
subsidiary corporations (as defined in paragraph 2.2 above) of the Corporation); 
or (e) a liquidation or dissolution of the Corporation. 
 
        In the event of a Reorganization, the surviving, continuing, successor, 
or purchasing corporation or parent corporation thereof, as the case may be (the 
"Acquiring Corporation"), may assume the Corporation's rights and obligations 
under outstanding Stock Options or substitute 
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options for the Acquiring Corporation's stock for such outstanding Stock 
Options. In the event the Acquiring Corporation elects not to assume or 
substitute for such outstanding Stock Options in connection with the 
Reorganization, any unexercisable and/or unvested portion of the outstanding 
Stock Options shall be immediately exercisable and vested as of the date thirty 
(30) days prior to the date of the Reorganization. The exercise and/or vesting 
of any Stock Option that was permissible solely by reason of this paragraph 10 
shall be conditioned upon the consummation of the Reorganization. Any Stock 
Options which are neither assumed or substituted for by the Acquiring 
Corporation in connection with the Reorganization nor exercised as of the date 
of the Reorganization shall terminate and cease to be outstanding effective as 
of the date of the Reorganization. 
 
11. Investment Representations. The Committee may require a Holder to whom a 
Stock Option is granted, as a condition of receipt and/or exercise of the Stock 
Option, to give written assurances in substance and form satisfactory to the 
Committee to the effect that the Holder is acquiring the Stock Option granted 
hereunder or the Shares issuable upon exercise thereof for the Holder's own 
account and not with any present intention of selling or otherwise distributing 
the same, and to such other effects as the Committee deems necessary or 
appropriate in order to comply with federal and applicable state securities 
laws. Appropriate legends may be placed on any Shares issued under the Plan 
evidencing such representations. 
 
12. Compliance With Securities Laws. Each Stock Option granted hereunder shall 
be subject to the requirement that, if at any time the Committee, in its 
discretion, shall determine that the listing, registration or qualification of 
the Shares subject to such Stock Option upon any securities exchange or under 
any state or federal law, or the consent or approval of any government or 
regulatory body, is necessary or desirable as a condition of, or in connection 
with, the granting of such Stock Option granted hereunder or the issue of 
Shares, such Stock Option may not be granted or exercised in whole or in part 
unless such listing, registration, qualification, consent or approval shall have 
been effected or obtained free of any conditions not acceptable to the 
Committee. Nothing in the Plan or related Stock Option Agreements shall be 
deemed to require the Corporation to apply for or obtain such listing, 
registration or qualification. 
 
13. Rights as a Stockholder. A Holder shall have no rights as a stockholder of 
the Corporation with respect to any Shares covered by a Stock Option granted 
hereunder until said Holder tenders an effective and unconditional notice of 
exercise of the Stock Option to the Corporation, complies with all other terms 
and conditions of exercise and, if applicable, pays the Purchase Price. Except 
as otherwise expressly provided in the Plan, no adjustment shall be made for 
dividends or other rights for which the record date is prior to the date on 
which the Holder tenders notice of exercise, complies with all other terms and 
conditions of exercise, and pays any applicable Purchase Price. The Committee 
shall use its best efforts to secure prompt issuance of stock certificates 
following full performance of exercise by any Holder. 
 
14. Non-Assignability of Options. No Incentive Stock Option shall be assignable 
or transferable by the Holder except by will or by the laws of descent and 
distribution. During the life of the Holder, an Incentive Stock Option shall be 
exercisable only by the Holder or by the duly appointed legal representative of 
an incompetent Holder. A Nonqualified Stock Option may 
 
 
 
                                                                               7 



   8 
 
be assignable or transferable to the extent set forth in the Stock Option 
Agreement governing such Stock Option. 
 
15. Withholding Taxes. The Corporation shall have the right to deduct from 
amounts otherwise due Holder under a Stock Option granted hereunder or from any 
wages or other compensation to be paid to Holder any sums required by federal, 
state and local tax law to be withheld with respect to the exercise of any Stock 
Option or with respect to the disposition of Shares issued hereunder or, in the 
alternative, to require the Holder to pay such sums to the Corporation. The 
Corporation may also retain any certificate representing Shares issuable upon 
exercise of Stock Options until all such tax withholding requirements are 
satisfied. The Corporation may, in its discretion and upon request by Holder, 
withhold from the Shares to be issued to Holder under this Plan a number of 
Shares (based on the Fair Market Value of the Shares on the date of exercise of 
the Stock Option) necessary to satisfy any tax withholding requirements. 
 
16. Termination or Amendment of the Plan and Stock Options. The Committee may 
terminate or amend the Plan or any Stock Option at any time; except that, 
without stockholder approval, the Committee may not increase the number of 
Shares which may be issued under the Plan (except by operation of paragraph 9) 
or modify the requirements as to eligibility to receive Incentive Stock Options 
under the Plan. In addition, the approval of the Corporation's stockholders 
shall be sought for any amendment to the Plan or a Stock Option for which the 
Committee deems stockholder approval necessary in order to comply with Rule 
16b-3. In any event, no amendment may adversely affect any then outstanding 
Stock Option or any unexercised portion thereof, without the consent of the 
Holder, unless such amendment is required to enable a Stock Option designated as 
an Incentive Stock Option to qualify as an Incentive Stock Option. 
 
17. No Special Employment Rights. Nothing contained in this Plan or in any Stock 
Option granted hereunder shall confer upon any Holder any right with respect to 
continued employment or engagement with the Corporation or interfere in any way 
with the right of the Corporation, subject to the terms of any separate 
agreement with the Holder to the contrary, at any time to terminate such 
employment or engagement or to increase or decrease the compensation or other 
benefits paid to the Holder. 
 
18. Governing Law. This Plan and any Stock Options issued hereunder shall be 
governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of 
California. 
 
        IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned Secretary of the Corporation 
certifies that the foregoing Cohu, Inc. 1998 Stock Option Plan was duly adopted 
by the Board of Directors of the Corporation on January 29, 1998 and amended on 
January 26, 2000. 
 
 
                                            /s/  John H. Allen 
                                            ------------------------------------ 
                                            John H. Allen 
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                                                                       EXHIBIT 5 
                                                                    OUR FILE NO. 
                                                                      8203-92001 
                                  June 26, 2000 
 
 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
450 Fifth Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C.  20549 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
        As legal counsel for Cohu, Inc., a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), 
we are rendering this opinion in connection with the registration under the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, of a total of up to an additional 950,000 
shares of the Common Stock, $1.00 par value, of the Company which may be issued 
pursuant to the Cohu, Inc. 1998 Stock Option Plan (the "Plan"). We have examined 
all instruments, documents and records which we deemed relevant and necessary 
for the basis of our opinion hereinafter expressed. In such examination, we have 
assumed the genuineness of all signatures and the authenticity of all documents 
submitted to us as originals and the conformity to the originals of all 
documents submitted to us as copies. 
 
        We are admitted to practice only in the State of California and we 
express no opinion concerning any law other than the law of the State of 
California, the corporation laws of the State of Delaware and the federal law of 
the United States. As to matters of Delaware corporation law, we have based our 
opinion solely upon our examination of such laws and the rules and regulations 
of the authorities administering such laws, all as reported in standard, 
unofficial compilations. We have not obtained opinions of counsel licensed to 
practice in jurisdictions other than the State of California. 
 
        Based on such examination, we are of the opinion that the additional 
950,000 shares of Common Stock which may be issued under the Plan are duly 
authorized shares and, when issued against receipt of the consideration therefor 
in accordance with the provisions of the Plan, will be validly issued, fully 
paid and nonassessable. We hereby consent to the filing of this opinion as an 
exhibit to the Registration Statement referred to above and the use of our name 
wherever it appears in said Registration Statement. 
 
                                            Respectfully submitted, 
 
                                            /s/ Gray Cary Ware Freidenrich, LLP 
 
                                            GRAY CARY WARE & FREIDENRICH, LLP 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 23.2 
 
 
               CONSENT OF ERNST & YOUNG LLP, INDEPENDENT AUDITORS 
 
 
 
We consent to the incorporation by reference in the Registration Statement (Form 
S-8) pertaining to the Cohu, Inc. 1998 Stock Option Plan of our report dated 
January 26, 2000, with respect to the consolidated financial statements and 
schedules of Cohu, Inc. included and incorporated by reference in its Annual 
Report (Form 10-K) for the year ended December 31, 1999, filed with the 
Securities and Exchange Commission. 
 
 
                                            /s/ ERNST & YOUNG LLP 
 
 
San Diego, California 
June 29, 2000 
 
 


